
Monthly Update for July 2024 

 

Wastewater: 

• Ludwigs called for north blower motor not operable. Motor was 
removed and sent off for re-build. 

• VFD on main lift station went down. Precision Control installed new 
VFD. 

• Motor went down on north blower. Working with Ludwigs for 
replacement.  

• South Digester repaired. 
• Main air line on north digester disconnected, Starweld notified for 

repair.  
• Switched over to south digester.  
• Obtaining quotes for a VFD on blower motors to allow motors to slowly 

ramp up instead of instantly turning on and hammering the blower-
digester system.  

• Printed off sewer permit maps and spoke to several residents in 
Tinkertown area having problems with their sewers.  

 

 

 

Water:  

• Sent CCR report to printer. CCR was then mailed to all customers. 
Bridget posted CCR report to website. CCR delivery certification sent to 
IDEM. 

• Worked on water audit for several weeks with final completion on July 
11th with the help of Bridget and Gina. The validation audit was 
performed on July 19th, which passed. Validation certificate sent to 
Indiana Finance Authority on July 19, 2024. 

• Matt Wirth, Commonwealth Engineering, reported that the grant for 
PFAS monitoring was issued. He will report on current updates for 
testing our system. 

• Numerous calls concerning gas & cable company needing locates and 
finding unknown utilities. Worked with Tony to locate utilities. 



• Repaired water leak on Westview Road. 
• Shipped back extra analyzers and sensors which Hach Company sent by 

mistake.  
• New analyzers are being installed by Kerr Electric.  
• Boring Company installing fiber optic hit a meter pit-service line on 

Oxford Pike. The company paid Burkharts to repair it.  
• Repaired water leak on six-inch main behind the elementary school.  
• Conducted four interviews of applicants for the Water Works vacancy.  

 

 

 

Utility Supervisor:  

• Corresponded with Seig Surveying numerous times concerning the 
irrigation main from the Brookville Lake to the golf course and the 
required survey for the Army Corp.  

• Spoke with Seig Surveying concerning street rights-of-way and dead 
trees overhanging the streets.  

• Spoke to Harrison Excavating, and Ron Brune, several times about the 
contract and start date for Hole # 11 at golf course. 

• Street Department & Water Works repaired drainage culvert at golf 
course.  

• Sat in on meetings with IDEM and others concerning Reservoir Road 
sewer grant & weekly meetins. 

• Met with irrigation professional at golf course for a review of current 
equipment and workable solutions.  

• Started permitting process for Culy Contracting to start with manhole 
rehabs on Main Street.  

• Weekly IWORQ training meetings.  
• Spoke with Area Planning office concerning remodeling without permit 

and sign codes.  
• Worked with HWC Engineering and Access Indiana site to complete 

Community Crossings grant.  
• Met with contractor to discuss water and sewer mains in unannexed 

area off State Road 101. Addition to building being considered.  
(Gillman’s Lumber- Sunoco area) 


